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Administrative Council Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, October 9, 2017 

President’s Office 1:30 p.m.  
 (Highlight in blue assignments that need to be completed) 

VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT                    Guests                       
Dr. Doug Darling- President              Joann Kitchens – Controller 
Lloyd Halvorson- Vice President for Academic/Student Affairs                                       
Corry Kenner- Vice President for Administrative Affairs   
NON-VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT 
Randy Olson -Faculty Senate Representative 
Bobbi Lunday-Recorder  
 

1) CALL TO ORDER/REVIEW MINUTES 
a) Call to Order 

i) The meeting was called to order at 1:36 p.m. 
b) Review of September 25, 2017 Minutes  

i) The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and approved.   
2) OLD BUSINESS 

a) Kaspersky Security 
i) NDUS CIO Darrin King agreed LRSC need not be concerned with the Kaspersky software. 

b) Librarian  
i) The start date for LRSC Librarian Sheila Collins was pushed back due to a family emergency. 

3) NEW BUSINESS 
a) CTE Report 

i) VP Halvorson discussed the Program Evaluation Report from the CTE Program Review.  They suggested 
providing opportunities for the FiTT Program students to have access to a student organization like a fit club.  
They also suggested providing an opportunity for the Nursing students to join and compete in SkillsUSA but 
they have a student organization called SNO.  

ii) They noted in the report that LRSC needs to upgrade internal signage so CTE classrooms and Instructors can 
be identified.     

b) Annual Program Enrollment Report 
i) In accordance with Section 700.24, VP Halvorson, in collaboration with the Registrar, shall produce a 

program enrollment report each academic year by October 15, 2017.   The report will include a NDUS faculty 
load report, program enrollments by: freshmen, sophomore, full and part-time students.  

c) High School Graduate Study 
i) Academic Services Director Nelson compiled and submitted a High School Study report indicating which 

institution of Higher Education area high school graduates are choosing to attend.  The study tracks the 
number of DLHS graduates who enrolled as degree-seeking students at LRSC and time between when they 
graduated and fall semester 2017, the program they enrolled in, other higher education institutions they 
enrolled in and, number of students from area high schools who graduated in the spring semester and 
enrolled at LRSC the following fall semester.  Council agreed the information was informative and will be 
used to strengthen the enrollment marketing strategies.  The study tracked DLHS students to institutions 
other than LRSC.  Council wondered if it could also track area high school students that attended other 
institutions. 

d) Auditorium Lighting Upgrades  
i) VP Kenner reported he met with Director Driessen to discuss the expenses of the lighting system and would 

like to hire a consultant to come in to advise us on the lighting system.  VP Kenner will work with Director 
Driessen to obtain a quote.   
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ii) VP Halvorson requested VP Kenner’s Administrative Affairs Department look into remodeling Chautauqua 
Gallery by removing the wallpaper, re-carpeting, and removing the stage to make the room available for 
larger meetings.    

e) Title IX Policy Change 
i) VP Halvorson took council through the changes to the wording of the Title IX Policy.  In working through 

several alleged violations that have been reported since the policy was implemented, issues with wording 
were uncovered and corrected.  President Darling approved the updates with revisions. (attached below)  

f) ERM Process Due in SPOL 10/31/17 
i) Council chose the following previously identified risks from the NDUS ERM Risk Register & Data Sheet: #6-

Using the TLAB system for reporting/tracking vacation/sick leave, #7-Failure to pay employees timely using 
TLAB, & #9-Better documentation needed of donors’ terms or intent.  These are three of the fifteen 
identified fraud or control risks institutional senior leadership identified as key risks to the institutional 
objectives.   

g) Faculty Senate Update 
i) Faculty Senate Representative Olson brought a request from a member of the faculty to drop the 

requirement for University 101 for all students.  VP Halvorson advised Representative Olson to instruct the 
faculty member to meet with the Curriculum and Academic Standards Committee as the committee is the 
campus governing body that can undo the requirement.  The faculty member must be prepared to convince 
the committee those students don’t need the class or that the faculty member will teach the curriculum.    

ii) Cost for LRSC key cards:  There was discussion about the fifteen-dollar replacement charge.  The first key 
card is given free of charge, if the card is lost or broken, all faculty and staff are charged fifteen-dollars for 
each replacement card.  

h) Executive Order 
i) President Darling shared copies of Governor Burgum’s Executive Order 2017-17, (attached below)  

i) Siemens Technical Scholars Program 
i) The Siemens Technical Scholars Program is a partnership between the Aspen Institute’s College Excellence 

Program (CEP) and the Siemens Foundation designed to highlight the value that community colleges can 
provide individuals, communities, and businesses across the United States through excellent programs that 
prepare students for middle-skill jobs in science, technology, engineering, and math (STEM) fields.  President 
Darling has asked Grant Writer Howe to work on a Nursing Program application to the Aspen Institute’s 
College Excellence Program. If awarded the $50,000 there is a possibility it could qualify for match.  

j) Airline Pilot Shortage 
i) President Darling reported he was approached about starting a Pilot Training Program to help combat the 

shortage of airline pilots.  He looked into the possibility of a satellite program with UND.  Council discussed 
and agreed that would be the only viable way to assist. 

k) Blue Line Club 
i) President Darling reported that he has been included in discussions that indicate the Blue Line Club is 

planning to circulate a petition, to put a Wellness Center funding request via sales tax increase, on the ballot 
for a city wide vote.   

4) ADJOURNMENT 
a) Upcoming Scheduled Council Meetings 

(1) The next meeting of the Administrative Council will be:  Tu-Oct 24@1:30p 
b) Adjournment 

i) The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m. 
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